
Middleton Tyas & Moulton Village News 
No 496 December 18 & January 19	

Claiming Dates:  
 
Festive Supper 1st Dec M.H. 
 

Advent Carol Service St Michael’s 
2nd Dec 
 

Parish Council meeting, 6th Dec 7pm in 
the Memorial Hall. 
 

Carrols around the Tree 18th Dec 
 

Winter Lunch 31st January M.H. 
 

Moulton Plant Sale 2019: Saturday 11 
May 2019  
____________________________ 

Editors Note 
If you would like anything in future 
editions please send to: 
Craig Jones 
mtmvillagenews@hotmail.co.uk 
_______________________________	
Thank you to everyone who helped and 
supported the Turkey and Trifle on 
Saturday 17th November. 
This event made £250.52 great result.  
Diana Donnison. 
_______________________________	
FESTIVE SUPPER: 
The letters about the Festive Supper in 
the Village Hall on Saturday 1st 
December have now gone out to the 
new residents of the village. 
 
The letter informs about the 
complimentary tickets to new residents 
who arrived during the last year.  Those 
new residents are given the free tickets 
from the committee. 
 
We sincerely hope that we haven’t 
missed out any new residents! If you 
have arrived in the village to live since 
last December and have not received a 
letter then please inform Dorothy at the 
Post Office or Helen or Liz at the shop.  
Our apologies if we didn’t know about 
you! 
 
Dick Barton 
Maureen, Amanda and Jonathan would 
like to thank everybody who attended 
the funeral of Dick Barton at the church 
on the 2nd October and who added to 
the collection in aid of the memorial 
hall. Dick had lived in the village since 
the 1972 and will be sadly missed.  

	

Parking in the Village 
Alongside improvements to the A1, residents will have noticed that 
parking in our Village is increasingly becoming an issue.  The line of 
sight has worsened when approaching Middleton Tyas from the A1, 
traffic coming from the Services has increased, and HGVs parking 
opposite the slip road leading to Morris Grange causes problems.  An 
accident involving several vehicles happened on Wednesday 14th 
November and we feel that this was hardly a surprising event.  Some 
three years ago, a survey was undertaken of residents living towards 
the end of the Village asking for their views on the implementation of 
double-yellow lines.  In the light of the many changes, another has 
now been requested along with one for residents living along School 
Bank where parking creates hazardous driving conditions.  We would 
like the 30mph temporary speed limit imposed during the roadworks 
made permanent rather than reverting to the original 40mph as is the 
current situation.  
 

Speed Awareness 
Moving along from the above, two daylight teams have now been 
formed in order to undertake speed checks in the Village.  These 
checks will take place after our volunteers have been trained - this is 
imminent.  Motorists will have 100m warning that these checks are 
taking place.  You heard it here first!   
 

Burglaries in the Village 
In our peaceful Village, we saw two burglaries in the last month.  This 
is an extraordinary occurrence and although the Police reassured us 
that crime is on the decrease more generally in Richmondshire, we 
certainly do need to be very vigilant here in Middleton Tyas.  Anyone 
seeing anything suspicious or unusual, or seeing unexpected vehicles 
or individuals around the Village are encouraged to ring 101 and talk 
to the Police.   
 

Parish Council Precept 
The Parish Council recommended a small increase to our precept for 
the next financial year.  This will mean that householders in the Village 
will see an increase of around £4 per annum in that portion of their 
Council Tax relating specifically the areas managed by the Parish 
Council.  Without this increase, our budget for 2019/20 indicates that 
we would have a deficit of around £600 with very little contingency for 
unforeseen events.  Clearly, this is not a sustainable position.  Whilst 
we appreciate that any rise in Council Tax in unwelcome, we are 
committed to trying to maintain and improve the Village for 
everyone. We would particularly encourage residents wishing to 
discuss this further to attend the next Parish Council meeting which 
will now be at 7pm on the 6th December in the Memorial Hall. This 
date has been changed, so please note it carefully in your diaries. 
 

Minutes of all our meetings (together with associated papers) are 
placed on the Village website once they have been approved by the 
Council - usually at the following meeting. We would like to encourage 
residents to come to our Parish Council meetings when they can.  All 
Residents are welcome - we meet next on the 6th December at 7pm 
in the Memorial Hall. 
 

On behalf of all your Parish Councillors, I would like to take the 
opportunity to wish you and those you love a Happy and Peaceful 
Season. 
Cllr Josephine Collis, Middleton Tyas Parish Council	



MIDDLETON TYAS VILLAGE SHOP 
MON-FRI: 8AM – 2PM   FRI EVE: 5PM-7PM   SAT: 8.30AM-1PM 

TEL: 01325 377198  EMAIL: MTVILLAGESHOP@GMAIL.COM 
 

OPEN CHRISTMAS EVE 
CLOSED CHRISTMAS DAY AND BOXING DAY 

OPEN AS USUAL THU 27-SAT 29 
CLOSED NEW YEAR’S DAY 

                                        
POST OFFICE 

MON & TUE: 8.30AM-1.30PM  THU & FRI: 8.30AM-1.30PM 
TEL: 01325 339111  ROYAL MAIL VAN COLLECTS AT 12 NOON 

 

 
	
Thank you to everyone who had a go at our bingo game.  It was close at the end with two people 
on only one number left – neither of which was me.  But congrats to the winner anyway!  And 
because I had to buy a whole heap of cards to do it, it’ll be back next year… 
 
Thank you also to those people who gave us their time to help us count stock – it took us a record 
breaking one hour this year with a team of nine.   
 
Coming very soon, if it isn’t in the shop already, is our Christmas raffle.  For £1 a ticket you could 
win either a hamper or a gorgeous Christmas cake made and donated by Mary Parvin.  First ticket 
picked gets the choice. 
 
Yes, I mentioned the Christmas word.  Haven’t had any dreams about it yet, but it is galloping 
towards us faster than Poldark can cross a cliff on his horse.  So on that note, here is what you 
can find in the shop this year. Yes, I’m going to list some stock and it isn’t going to rhyme either – 
in fact, absolutely no silliness whatsoever. 
	

	
CREATE YOUR OWN HAMPER 	…	Oh the weather outside is frightful, but inside the shop for £3 we’ll 
provide the basket and the talented Mrs Croft will wrap it beautifully once you’ve filled it with 
whatever goodies you want from the shop.   

	
CHRISTMAS WELCOME RINGS AND TABLE DECORATIONS …	 I’m dreaming of a gorgeous welcome 
ring hanging on my door at the amazing price of £25, made to order by another talented lady in the 
village.  Clare is donating the initial £5 deposit to the shop.  Order forms are available now in the 
shop.   

	
STOCKING FILLER 	…	Rudolph the red nosed reindeer had a hot chocolate every night before bed, so 
what better gift than a Petite and Sweet hot chocolate swirling stick and mini marshmallows?  
Dorothy approved with a ‘mmm yum’. 

	
FOR THE BISCUIT LOVER 	…	We three Kings of Orient are looking forward to a nice cuppa and a 
biscuit when we get home.  What better biccy that a Viennese whirl or a butterscotch crunch or 
even a ginger crunch from the lovely Borders selection box. 
	



FOR THE BEER LOVER 	…	Good King Wenceslas looked out and said hither page and bring me my 
ale, so we sent him over three Yorkshire beers all handsomely presented in an ‘Ey Up’ gift box for 
only £7.20. 	

	
MARK DENTON YORKSHIRE CALENDAR 	…	On the first day of Christmas my truelove gave to me a 
Yorkshire calendar so I could see when the second day of Christmas was.  Full of his usual 
stunning pics of bits of Yorkshire and if you buy the ironically intended ‘It’s Grim Up North’ version, 
you’ll get humour on every page too.  £7.99 and going so fast we’ve already had to restock. 

	
MIDDLETON TYAS BAGS, MOUSE MATS, T-TOWELS, MUGS AND CARDS 	…	Sleigh bells ring but they still 
don’t help you decide what to buy someone when you’re a bit stuck.  The Middleton Tyas range, 
featuring digital artwork by a former local, makes a good gift and all items are reasonably priced 
for what they are.  Unfortunately the supplier isn’t doing the cute tea caddies this year, but we do 
have some collector’s tins for those people who like to put things away in little tins.  Like me.  And 
then promptly forget where those things are, but ah well.  The cards are blank and useful when 
you need to send a non-Christmas Christmas card. 

	
FOR THE BUBBLE LOVER’S STOCKING 	…	Dashing through the snow, I’ve got some in my stocking .. 
oh hang on, yey, it’s a mini bottle of Prosecco. 

	
For your Christmas dinner … The holly and the stuffing – we have Gordon Rhodes’ A Jolly Fine 
Stuffing mix, gluten free, and good old Paxo sage and onion.	

	
VEG ORDERS FROM CARRICKS 	…	God rest ye merry gentlemen and ladies planning your menus, and 
look out for when you need to get your veg orders to the shop by.	

	
AND THE REST 	…	Hark! The Herald Angels sing of all the other bits you may need and that we have.  
Foil, Mrs Darlington’s cranberry sauce, Brymor icecream, wrapping paper, Christmas cards, 
nibbles and so on.	

	
Last posting dates for within the UK are: 
Tue 18 Dec – 2nd class  
Thu 20 Dec – 1st class 
 
Abroad: standard airmail dates range from 4 Dec to the 18th.  Check the Post Office website for 
certain countries – www.postoffice.co.uk/christmas/last-posting-dates 
Don’t forget that long queues can build up in our Post Office so leave plenty of time to ensure that 
anything that needs any more doing to it than simply putting in the bag, gets in the bag that the 
Royal Mail picks up at 12 noon. 

We	wish	everyone	a	very	merry	Christmas	and	a	happy	and	healthy	2019!	
Thank	you	to	everyone	who	supported	us	during	2018.	

	

	
 

Moulton Matters 
 



December 2018 & January 2019  
Books in the Bus Shelter 
The sale of books, produce, kindling, DVDs and CDs in the bus shelter during 
October raised £75.22 thank you to all our supporters. All books, DVDs and 
CDs are priced at 50p. 
Good quality fiction books are always welcome.  Please leave them on the 
benches in the bus shelter.  
Earlier this year we received a generous donation of Christmas and seasonal 
CDs.  These will be available in the bus shelter after 1 December, 50p each.  
All proceeds will go towards Moulton Village Association funds. 
The fascia boards in the “Moulton Book Stop” have been replaced, funded by 
the MVA and thanks to Glyn and John for installing them.  
 
Remembrance 2018 
A big thanks to all who supported the weekend.   
Thanks to those who dressed the village ahead of the weekend, who kindly 
donated memorabilia including “Dennis” the lorry, those who came along to the 
exhibition, the service, the pie and pea supper and helped on both days and to 
tidy up afterwards. 
The amazing sum of £415 was contributed to “Help for Heroes” from proceeds 
on both days.  Thank you to all.  
 
Church Cleaning: 
Thanks to all who have volunteered to clean St Andrew’s. 
December: Jo Spence 
January: Mr and Mrs Gentry 
February: Mrs Osbaldeston 
_________________________________________________ 
Freecycling 
I would like to let people in the Parish know that there is now a new 
recycling group available and open to all. The group covers the whole of the 
Richmondshire District including but not limited to Richmond, Catterick, 
Scorton, Colburn, Hipswell, Lower Wensleydale, Middleham, Leyburn, 
Yoredale, Hawes, High Abbotside, Upper Swaledale, Lower Swaledale, 
Arkengarthdale, Gilling West, Melsonby, Croft and Middleton Tyas. 
 
Richmondshire Freecycle provides recycling opportunities for a wide variety of 
things to help reduce landfill. This is can be particularly convenient to people 
who have items they no longer need as these can be collected from them free 
of charge. It can also be helpful for people looking out for things they would like 
as they could collect from others free of charge. 
 
If you or anyone you know would like to know more about the group please do 
not hesitate to take a look at the 
website https://groups.freecycle.org/group/RichmondshireUK/description  

The Freecycle Network - groups.freecycle.org 
The Freecycle Network is a grassroots and entirely nonprofit 
movement of people who are giving (and getting) stuff for free in their 
own towns. It's all about reuse and keeping good stuff out of landfills. 
groups.freecycle.org 

The Freecycle Network is a grassroots and entirely non-profit movement of 
people who are giving (and getting) stuff for free in their own towns. It's all 
about reuse and keeping good stuff out of landfills.  
If you would like any further information please do not hesitate to contact me. 
With kind regards, and many thanks, Tara Ramsey. 

Winter Lunch 
Join us for a Winter Lunch in 

Middleton Tyas Memorial Hall 

on Thursday, 31st. January 

2019 

12 noon until 1.30 pm. 

Homemade soup, cake tea or 

coffee cost £5.00 

All proceeds to St. Michael & All 

Angels Church. 

ST MICHAEL’S CHURCH 
CLEANING 
Many thanks to those who made 
light work of giving St Michael’s 
an annual extra clean, returning 
it to pristine condition. Thank 
you also to the team who quietly 
work throughout the year 
maintaining the high standard of 
cleanliness appreciated by the 
congregation and regularly 
commented upon by our visitors. 
New volunteers are always 
welcome, so if you have a spare 
couple of hours a year, and 
would like to help , please 
phone Muriel Hill on 
01325377700 

St Michael’s Majors. 
The Christmas Party will be on 
Thursday Dec. 6th.  Usual time, 
place and travel arrangements 

apply. 
In January we will meet for tea 
on the third Thursday which will 

be Jan. 17th. 
__________________________ 
POPPIES 
From the Art & Craft Group – 
Middleton TYAS 
A Very big thank you to all who 
purchased the knitted poppies 
from the village shop.  They 
were sold in aid of SSAFA, the 
armed forces charity, and raised 
the sum of £243.00, including 
donations.  Also grateful thanks 
to all the staff in the village shop 
for selling the poppies on our 
behalf. 
 
Thelma Marshall SSAFA 
01325 377561 

ST. MICHAEL AND ALL ANGELS' CHURCH - Carols around the village  



MIDDLETON TYAS 
PLEASE JOIN US 

ON SUNDAY, 2ND DECEMBER AT 3PM FOR OUR 

ADVENT CAROL SERVICE 
WITH 

CHRISTMAS SONGS, CAROLS AND 
READINGS 

_______________________________________________ 
Ore-some Copper Belles WI 
Well the party season is nearly upon us, so this month’s 
workshop was gratefully received. We were joined by hair 
artist, Clair Boddy and make-up artist, Beth Speed 
(makemeupbybeth) along with their lovely assistant, Lisa. 
With festive events in mind, Clair and Beth showed us how to 
transform that little black dress hanging in our wardrobes into 
three different looks. By changing the make-up, hair design 
and accessories, we were guided through developing our 
look of smart daytime work wear into stylish attire for ladies 
who lunch and into a glam outfit for a party night out. Clair 
showed us how to curl our hair using hair straighteners and 
create different hair up styles. She gave us lots of useful 
advice on using products and hair tools and even allowed us 
to have a go. Beth talked us through the make-up techniques 
she used to create the various looks and advised us on the 
best products to use. It was great to have that opportunity to 
ask all those questions about hair and make-up that I have 
pondered over for years. I felt really informed and ready to 
put what I had learned into practice. All I need now is a party.  
Speaking of which, our Christmas celebration is on Tuesday 
11th December at the Shoulder of Mutton. Some places are 
still available so get in touch if you want to come. Final 
payments can be given on the day (Christmas Fayre menu - 
3 course £22.95, 2 courses £16.95). Winners of our Logo 
and Motto competition will also be announced at the 
Christmas dinner. 
Join us on Tuesday 8th January for our first Annual General 
Meeting. Vote for committee members and enjoy a social 
evening. Meeting starts at 7:15 pm in the Middleton Tyas 
Memorial Hall.  
Follow us on Facebook at Ore-some Copper Belles WI. 
Contact us on oresomecopperbelles@outlook.com 

How’s about a bit of fun while spreading 
xmas cheer by carol singing around the 
village. All singers and non singers are 
welcome. All you need to bring is your 
xmas spirit and maybe a torch as song 
sheets will be provided. 
If anyone is interested in taking part please 
contact Dave after 6.00pm on 01325 
377471. 
If there is enough interest this will take part 
at 6.30pm on either Thursday 20th 
December or Friday 21st December, 
meeting on the village green. Please tell 
me your preference. 
  
Dave Duplock 
3 Oakfields 
______________________________________	

St. Michael and All Angels' Church 
 

Please join us to sing  
 
 

CAROLS ROUND 
THE TREE 

 
ON TUESDAY, 18TH DECEMBER 

 
AT 7PM 

 
FOLLOWED BY MULLED WINE AND 
MINCE PIES , WITH SOFT DRINKS 

FOR 
CHILDREN, IN THE MEMORIAL HALL 

 

 
If the weather is bad, please still come, as 
we will sing in the hall instead!	

 
 
 

 

  
A Christmas Tail, by a rectory canine. 
 

I like to think that Christmas promotes love and inclusion. Christmas adverts portray family and encourage 



generosity to those both near and far, loved and unknown, and rightly so. Christmas is after all the celebration of a 
human family and the birth of the Christian family. The connection between people is memory; it doesn’t take long 
for someone to say. “Do you remember when….” And so, today I am going to tell you a great remembering of the 
canine clan, one which has been passed from snout to snout throughout the annals of hounds, ever to be re-
membered and embellished over the years…. 
 

Once upon a time, a very long time ago in the history of a canine, there was a white wirey Jack Russell terrier 
called Hardy. He was cunning and very infrequently abashed by anything. He was a master of thievery, could 
excavate the back lawn faster than you can say “do we have moles?”, and could hunt out a sausage sandwich 
within a 2 mile radius…. Which leads me to the tale of Hardy and the Christmas Lunch Incident. 
 

It had snowed heavily on the edge of the Pennines. The biscuit-buyer had taken to conducting services in her 
wellies, and the younger members of the canine pack argued over who should sit closest to the fire. The back 
garden was under several terrier depths of snow, which made using the facilities a cold, if not dangerous 
expedition. But Hardy, was hardy. He fearlessly launched himself out of the back door, diving into snowdrifts and 
would disappear, only to reappear 10 minutes later looking like the abominable snow dog. He would then fly into 
the lounge and shake off the accumulated white stuff which eventually melted into very cold, wet puddles, for the 
stocking-footed biscuit-buyer to tread in. In truth they were happy times and a source endless amusement. 
 

Christmas morning brought the expectation of a traditional Victorian Christmas, as the snow crashed lemming-like 
from the sky and the church bells called the faithful to a chilly celebration of Christ’s birth. The snow muted the 
sounds of modern life, but failed to completely eradicate the curses from the biscuit-buyer as she attempted the 
200-yard trip from vicarage to church in a cassock and muck boots. 
 

Eventually the promising aromas of Christmas lunch began to fill the vicarage. Thoughts of food, cooked by a 
Responsible Adult who could produce food from the oven as it should taste like, cheered the heart of the biscuit-
buyer who was de-frosting in the study, and fascinated the snouts of expectant canines….. Christmas had arrived. 
 

Unfortunately, Christmas hadn’t arrived soon enough for one canine. Hardy was hungry. And when Hardy was 
hungry, Hardy hunted, raided and usually achieved his goal. However, on this particular Christmas morning, 
Hardy had been banned from the kitchen whilst the Responsible Adult nursed the oven and the gin bottle. And so, 
muttering the words “I am just going outside and I may be some time”, he disappeared off into the inclement 
weather. 
 
Two gin and tonics later as the biscuit-buyer’s 
 socks steamed in front of the fire, she muttered,  
“Where’s Hardy?” The canine fraternity feigned  
ignorance. The Responsible Adult scuttled back  
to the kitchen. The biscuit-buyer sighed, briefly  
considered forgetting the absence of Hardy, but  
decided that although Hardy was hardy he wasn’t  
that hardy. Pulling on her wellies, she disappeared  
into the garden repeating the same words as her  
quarry. Following the path through the snow, she  
reached the garden wall and looked at the quickly  
disappearing trail as the snow fell. 
 

To cut what is already a long story short, legend has  
it that Hardy came trotting back, wagging his tail  
about an hour later, still white and covered in snow, 
apart from his snout: it was covered in gravy. The  
aroma of roast turkey mixed with soggy doggy 
infused  
the air as he settled in front of the fire. No-one knows 
whose Christmas lunch Hardy filched.  
And the biscuit-buyer? She doesn’t like to talk about 
it……….. 
 

Wishing you love, joy and peace this Christmastide.  



Clare’s Christmas Creations 

												 																																																 	

Christmas Welcome Ring             Christmas 

Table Decoration £20.00 

            (Wreath) £25.00      

Handcrafted Christmas Welcome Rings 

(Wreath) and Table Decorations.  In 

your choice of colour or style. 

 £5.00 Deposit which is being donated 

to our Village Shop 



Delivered locally free of charge can also 

be gift wrapped and delivered to 

family/friends (also free) 

Wreath Delivery Dates:  1st - 17th 

December 2018 

Table Decorations delivered until 24th 

December ’18 
 

Please order with the girls in the Village 

Shop or call Clare –West Rookery 

Annexe Phone 01325 377168 or  

0790000825 



 
 



	



	



SCOTCH CORNER AUTOS  

01748 517054 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Do you know we are based at Scotch Corner and live in the Village ? 
Do you know we offer a collection and delivery service if you live locally? 

Do you know we are Family Run Business? 
 

WE DO  
MOT 

Green Flag/24 Hour Recovery Service 
Service 

Diagnostics 
Tyres 

Brakes 
Exhausts 

 
We offer MOT and Basic Service for £100 

In fact, if your car needs it, we do it  
 

 
We are currently raising money for  

The Friends of Trinity Academy Eppleby Fawcett and Middleton Tyas 
If you are a teacher or have a child at either Primary School setting, we are donating 

£5 to The Friends for every MOT we carry out 
 

Please give us a call to arrange a suitable date and time 
 

FREE WINTER CHECK 
 

Make sure your car is Winter Ready 
We will check your tyres, brakes, anti-freeze, oil, wipers, washers and suspension 

 
We Look Forward to Hearing From You 

Nick Constantine & Clare Baxter  
Scotch Corner Autos LTD 



CHURCH SERVICES – DECEMBER 2018 
Sunday 2nd December Advent Sunday Middleton Tyas 

3pm An Advent Carol Service- a service of carols and readings             Rev. J. Lane 

Sidesmen Mrs. M. Hill Mr. S. Hill 

THERE WILL NOT BE A MORNING SERVICE AT MIDDLETON TYAS 
 

Sunday 9th December 2nd Sunday of Advent Middleton Tyas 
9.30 Morning Prayer (CW)   Mrs. E. Croft 

Sidesmen Mrs. P. Swanston Mrs. D. Donnison 

Reader Mrs. V. Thomas  

Readings  Malachi 3, 1-4 P 676 Luke 3, 1-6 P 678 
   

Sunday 9th December 2nd Sunday of Advent Moulton 
6pm Evening Prayer BCP   

Readings Malachi 3, 1-4 P 676 Luke 3, 1-6 P 678 
   

Sunday 16th December 3rd Sunday of Advent Middleton Tyas 
Holy Communion CW(T)  Rev. J. Lane 

Sidesmen Mrs. P Aitken Mr. R. Aitken 

Reader Mrs. S. Vaux  

Readings Philippians 4, 4-7 P680 Luke 3, 7-18 P 681 
 

Sunday 23rd December.  4th Sunday of Advent Middleton Tyas 
Morning Prayer (CW)  Mr. M. Idale 

Sidesmen Miss M Brown      Mrs. E. Croft 

Reader Mrs. M. Hill  

Readings Micah 5, 2-5a P 682 Luke 1, 39-55 P 684 
 

Christmas Eve  MIDDLETON TYAS 
CRIB SERVICE 4PM A family service for everybody – do please join us 

CAROL SERVICE AT 6 PM  MOULTON 
CHRISTMAS DAY 
NO SERVICE AT MIDDLETON 
TYAS 

 There will be a Holy Communion Service at Cleasby at 9.30, a Family 
Service at Croft at 10 am, and a Holy Communion Service at Eryholme 
at 11 am. 

Sunday 30th December 
NO SERVICE AT MIDDLETON 
TYAS 

There will be a joint service of Holy Communion at East Cowton at 
10.30 am, led by Rev L. Thorius 

All readings are as detailed in the Revised Common Lectionary unless otherwise shown. 
If anyone needs the services of a priest, please contact Rev. J. Lane on 01325 377918 or e-mail 
jennilane2013@btinternet.com 
Cleaning Rota: 
26Nov–3Dec Mrs Aitken & Mrs Fogarty, 10Dec-17Dec Mrs Parker & Mrs Thomas, 24Dec-31Dec Mrs Wood 
& Mrs Stead 
Flower Rota:. 
We do not have flowers in church during Advent and as there is no service on Christmas Day or the 
Sunday afterwards there is no need to have our usual gathering to decorate our church for Christmas but I 
would be very grateful if anyone would like to volunteer for all or part of January. Please ring me on 377228 
if you could help out with this. Thank you.  Sara 



CHURCH SERVICES – JANUARY 2019 
 
Sunday 6th January Epiphany Sunday Rev. J. Lane 

9.30 am  A  Family Service of Morning Prayer with  Epiphany Carols. 
Sidesmen Mrs. E.Croft Mrs. P. Swanston 

Reader Mrs. V. Thomas  

Readings Ephesians 3, 1-12 P35 Matthew 2, 1-12 P 36 

 

Sunday 13th. January 2nd Sunday of Epiphany Middleton Tyas 

Morning Prayer CW ( T)  Mr A Hindhaugh 

Sidesmen Mrs. J. Nimmins Mrs. M. Parker 

Reader Mrs. P. Greijer  

Reading Isaiah 43, 1-7, P 689 Luke 3, 15-17, 21, 22. P 691 

   

Sunday 13h. January 2nd Sunday of Epiphany Moulton 

6pm Holy Communion BCP  Rev. J. Lane  

   

Reader   

Readings Acts 8, 14-17 P 691 Luke 3, 15-17, 21-22 P 691 

 
Sunday 20th January 3rd. Sunday of Epiphany Middleton Tyas 

9.30am Holy Communion  Rev. J. Lane 

Sidesmen Mrs. M. Hill Mr. S. Hill 

Reader Mrs. E. Croft  

Readings  1 Corinthians 12, 1-11 P693 John 2 1-11 P693 

 

Sunday 27th. January 4th. Sunday of Epiphany Middleton Tyas 

Morning Prayer  Mr. M. Idale 

Sidesmen Mrs. S. Vaux Mrs. D. Donnison 

Readers Mrs. P. Swanston  

Readings Nehemiah 8 1-3, 5-6, 8-10 P 694 Luke 4, 14-21 P 698 

   

Sunday 3rd. February 5th. Sunday of Epiphany Middleton Tyas 

9.30. am  All Age Family Service- details in February issue 
	
All readings are as detailed in the Revised Common Lectionary unless otherwise shown. 
If anyone needs the services of a priest, please contact Rev. J. Lane on 01325 377918 or e-mail 
jennilane2013@btinternet.com 
 
Cleaning Rota : 
Muriel Hill will be doing a new 2019 rota shortly and let those concerned know the dates. 
Flower Rota: 
See previous Page – Sara is looking for volunteers 


